

G. O. S. IN ATHEMS - A well planned meeting with a most interesting and informative program. Thanks to all the folks at the University and in Athens for such an enjoyable time. It was good having Dave Johnston and Ed Collum back with the group.

MISSING AND MISSED AT G. O. S. - The Dick Parks, Martha and Herman Coolidge, George Dorsey, Jere Cater, Fay and Harold Peters, Carmen Dobbs, Sara Nelson and a number of others whose presence adds much to the pleasure of the meetings.

A LOOK AHEAD - The planning committee of G. O. S. is already at work on the fall meeting. The place - Ida Cason Callaway Gardens. The time - October 13, 14, 15. Mark that calendar now and be on hand for a good time at a lovely place. More details later . . . .

THE FLOYD COUNTY AUDUBON SOCIETY is very proud of their first "off spring" - The Junior Bird Club of Rome. Organized in April, on the roll are twelve very interested and enthusiastic fledgling birders. Louise Nunnally is the club leader and members of the "parent organization" stand ready to assist in various club activities and projects.

TO MR. RAY WERNER - A Life Membership in the Atlanta Bird Club which was presented by President Don Singletary and Jay Brower. Mr. Werner continues in a serious condition but was able to see the visitors and express his appreciation to the club. The Werners have been greatly missed at the past several meetings of G. O. S.

NATIONAL AUDUBON CAMPS are in full swing. Off to the Maine Camp in July - Emma Boyd and in August - Lida Mac Kenzie, both of Atlanta. To the Wisconsin Camp in August - Louise Nunnally of Rome. Lucky folks! Each anticipates a wonderful and never-to-be-forgotten experience.

WANTED: A hummingbird nest - by Mrs. Walter Thomas, of Atlanta, for use in her talks on birds. Who will bring it to the next G. O. S. meeting?

HAVE WINGS - ARE TRAVELING - A very interesting page written by L. A. Wells has appeared in the magazine section of the Columbus Ledger-Enquirer.

TO ED AND TOM COLLUM - Deepest sympathy in the loss of their Mother during April.

TO MARTHA COOLIDGE - Best wishes for a speedy recovery from a serious and painful injury to her ankle which has had her in a wheel chair and on crutches.

TO GORDON (ANDY) ANDERSON - Congratulations on being elected to head the Rome Chapter of the American Red Cross for the coming year.

ROUND AND ABOUT - ANNE HAMILTON and her family are back home in Dalton after a delightful trip to Miami and other points in Florida. Anne enjoyed some good birding in several places along the way. MRS. J. C. OLIVER (our "Lady O" of Atlanta) sends greetings from the wonderland of the West Coast where she says, "Birds and flowers are driving me crazy!" BEN MAUISBY, of Rome, has been criss-crossing the country during recent weeks - a reunion with his family in Oregon took him West. On the way he had a grand visit with those grand folks, Edith and Dr. Fred Crenshaw, former Romans, at their lovely home on the grounds of the Oregon Audubon Society, near Portland. Back home for a couple of days, Ben and Ingrid were off to Houston to see son, Bob, receive his M.D. GEORGE DORSEY, recipient of another National Science Foundation grant, is doing graduate work in botany at the University of North Carolina. LCUIS FINK met ED COLLUM at Tampa Bay, Florida, for some excellent birding and reports are that Ed was able to turn up almost anything Lou wanted to see. (Note: Hunt up You-Know-Who when you go to Florida and want to see birds!)

VACATION SEASON is here - to everyone everywhere - best wishes for a delightful summer. And, wherever you go - - go birding!

Louise Nunnally

Please forward news items to the Editor of Oriole Chirps at 8 Washington Apartments Rome, Georgia